
Newsletter 2022

Dear Downsville Families,

Downsville students and staff have been working so hard! Spring brings the return of some field

trips and events that have been on the back burner for a while. We have the Science Olympiad, 5th

Grade Track and Field Day, 4-5 Trip to Madison to tour the capitol, Grade 1 to the Menomonie

Public Library, Grade 2 to the Chippewa Valley Museum, the Music Concert, a Talent Show, and

more. It feels wonderful to have these experiences return to school.

Our Science Olympiad team began practicing and are preparing for the district competition on April

23. The team is open to students in grades four and five. They each sign up for events on a variety

of topics-ponds, aerodynamics, classifying, and a group is even building a catapult. Mrs. Anderson

and a group of parents are helping lead the students in these challenges. Menomonie Middle

School and Menomonie High School both have a strong tradition in the Science Olympiad. It’s great

for kids to get involved.

The PTC Fundraiser Read-a-Thon wrapped up and students should bring in their pledges this week.

Our PTC is very generous, sponsoring the coach bus for grades four and five to Madison to see our

capitol, purchasing pizza for the 5th grade campout, books and prizes for the students, and

sponsoring school fun events. We are looking for a couple of parents to help in this group, as some

members are finished with a term or their children are leaving Downsville for the middle school.

Reach out to a member or me if you can help with this wonderful support group.

Forward (state) testing started this week with the fourth graders. Attendance at school is always

important, but please try hard not to schedule appointments or miss school during these days.

Grade 4 tests this week, Grade 3 on April 12-14 and Grade 5 from April 19-22.

Watch for details- we are going to have an ABC Countdown for the last 26 days of school. Each day

will have a theme or special activity that corresponds with a letter of the alphabet.

If you haven’t already, we would love your input on our annual family survey. It only takes a couple

of minutes. We are planning already for 2022-23 and we do value your feedback.

Have a great month!

Mrs. Drout

https://forms.gle/KjAj5AUWPsGVGikS7


Important Dates:

April   8 -   Bridging Brighter Smiles Dental Clinic
April  12     -   State Capitol Visit - 4th and 5th Grade
April  15     - NO SCHOOL
April  18     -   Teacher PD Day! - NO SCHOOL for students.
April  18 -   Next Years’ Kindergarten - Visit Day

4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
April  19     - Science Olympiad Practice 3:30 - 4:45 p.m
April  22 -    Student Council Meeting - 8:15
April  22     -    Earth Day, 2022
April  23     - Science Olympiad Competition

@ Menomonie Middle School - 8:00 a.m. - Noon
April 28 -    2nd Grade Field Trip - Chippewa Valley Museum

May   11      -    Kindergarten and 1st Grade Field Trip
May   17 -    Student Council - End of Year Celebration

3:30 - 4:45 P.M.
May   18 -    5th Grade Track and Field Day

1st Grade Trip to the Public Library
May   19 -   5th Grade Track and Field Day - Rain Date
May   23 -   Music Concert @ River Heights
May   26 -   All School Environmental Site Field Trip
May   26 -   5th Grade Overnight Camping Trip

@ Environmental Site
May   30 - NO SCHOOL - Memorial Day!

June    2      -    Tentative Date for 5th Grade Recognition
June    3      -    Last Day of School!



This month’s Library newsletter is being shared in digital format.

https://www.smore.com/q3j2g April News!!

Jessica Graham
@teacher_graham
Library Media Technology Integrator jessica_graham@msd.k12.wi.us

715-232-3987 tinyurl.com/sdmalibraryk5

https://www.smore.com/q3j2g
http://www.twitter.com/@teacher_graham
http://tinyurl.com/sdmalibraryk5






Summer Dates

Click here to view the online course book.

You may request a “Paper Copy” of the course
book by contacting the Downsville Office @ 715-664–8546.

http://www.sdmaonline.com/cms/one.aspx?portalid=341586&pageid=1513908
http://www.sdmaonline.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_341502/File/Menomonie%20School%20District/Our%20Schools/District%20Program/Summer%20School/Brochures/Summer%20School%20Final_Summe2022_WEB.pdf




PTC secretary’s report April 4th 2022
Attendees: Lexi Marsh, Keila Drout (Principal), Tawny Nelson, Zachary Rozmiarek, Karli Gullickson,
Kelli Kistner

Call to order: Lexi called the meeting to order at 5:45 PM.

Secretary’s report: Kasey moved to approve the minutes, Rachel seconded the motion.

Treasurer’s report: *See attached* Kasey moved to approve the report after corrections are made, Kelli
seconded.

Old business: Keila provided the thank you card for Cubby. Lexi will provide a check as well, and deliver.

PTC did cover the cookies for the PBIS cookies.

Reading minutes and pledge sheets will be turned in this week. We will purchase gift cards for the top reader in
each class. We also talked about a pizza party for the top class for funds raised.

Final yearbook order has been sent. 57 yearbooks were ordered. PTC ordered 9 extra. We do receive 4
complimentary copies.

We need to finalize payment for the Madison trip bus fees.

5th grade graduation will be outside again, on the 2nd to last day of school ,during the school day. We will plan
on doing tie dye t-shirts again. We will have a reception after with cake and punch. PTC can provide the
refreshments for this event. The entire school can come view the graduation, the reception will be only for 5th
graders and their families.

No update for a walk a thon at this time.

Elections will be held at our May meeting. We will need to elect at least 3 officers. President, Vice-President,
and Secretary are available for next school year.

New business: Mr. Rozmarieck has requested funds for the outdoor club. They are having a guest speaker
and are requesting donations. Rachel moved to approve the request, Keila seconded. Kasey suggested we
also ask for donations from parents of students who are in the outdoor club.

Mr. Rozmarieck has also requested money for pizza during the 5th grade camp out. He is requesting $100 to
cover this and snacks. Lexi moved to approve the motion, Kelli seconded this motion. We would like to solicit
donations for this next year.

Mr. Voss is requesting donations for the 2nd graders to go to the Chippewa Museum. He is asking for $102.
Kelli motioned to approve, Tawny seconded.

Teacher appreciation week is May 2-6. In the past parents donated breakfast.

Mr. Rozmairek would like more opportunities for the outdoor club to help around the school and community.

Principal’s report: It is very exciting to see all the field trips coming up this year!

Next year with the fundraiser Keila would like to see more of a kick off event to get kids excited.

The school is doing an alphabet count down for the last 26 days of school. During that they will have goodies
with grown ups one day when adults who are dropping off kids can stop in for coffee and treats.

Meeting adjourned: Lexi adjourned the meeting at 6:30 PM.

Next meeting scheduled for May 16th at 5:30 PM.  Meeting will be in person at Downsville Elementary.

*Meetings are generally scheduled for the 3rd Monday of the month.

*No meetings are scheduled during the summer months. Respectfully submitted,
Tawny Nelson, Secretary

mailto:kistner790@gmail.com


On Fridays starting on April 22 - - The Girl Scouts organization will be doing an outreach program for Kindergarten -May 27, 2022
5th grade girls during the lunch and recess periods.  They can choose to participate on any particular Friday that they wish during
their lunch/recess time.

Please see the attached flier that they have shared with our school.


